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FRANKSTON FOOTBALL CLUB INC  
 

51st ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
MONDAY 10th DECEMBER, 2018 

6.30 pm 
 

FRANKSTON FOOTBALL CLUB 
‘AIDAN GRAHAM ROOM’ 

 
 
 

A G E N D A 
 

 
1. To confirm the minutes of last Annual General Meeting held on   

 11th December, 2017 

 

2. To receive the transactions of the Club during the preceding  financial year. 

 

3. To receive and consider the Annual Report of the Club in accordance  

 with Section 30 (3) of the Associations Act. 

 

4. Nomination of Life Members. 

 

5. To consider and if deemed appropriate bring forward approved  

 General Business.  

 

6. To elect ordinary members of the General Committee. 

 

7. Members of General Committee to convene privately & determine best 

 process going forward of electing Office Bearers. 
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“FRANKSTON DOLPHINS” 
 

FRANKSTON FOOTBALL CLUB INC 
 

Joined Victorian Football Association in 1966 
 
Finalists:  Seasons 1967 – 1975 – 1976 – 1978 – 1981 – 1984   
  1986 – 1987 – 1989 – 1993 – 1994 – 1995 – 1996  
  1997 – 1998 – 1999 –  2001 - 2005 - 2006 - 2008 
 
Club Champions: Seasons 1976 – 1996 – 1997 
 
Premiers:   Thirds  -  Season 1970 
    Reserves  - Season 1976 
    Seniors  - Season 1978 
    Reserves  - Season 1989 
    Thirds  - Season 1991 
    Reserves   - Season 1992 
    Reserves  - Season 1997 
    Colts (MPNFL) -   Season 2005 
 
 
 
 

 
FRANKSTON FOOTBALL CLUB INC – LIFE MEMBERS 

 
        
* E Kerr G Proudfoot S Webster R Lewis G.Davey 
* EJ McComb R Davies J Hunter G Isaacs J.Wignall 
* G Cahill * E McComb C Edwards B Wiley D.Cree 
* A Vanslow * A Farr A Bell R Mace J.Burstall 
* R Downie * C Pavlou P Boyd *L Farrow P.Barr 
* C Parnell * S Bushby P Geddes J Davis J.Barry 
D Proudfoot P Lewis B Jones *R Pakenham M.Robinson 
* H Rogerson P Watson M Duthie P.Hey M. Sayers 
J Trevaskis * T Williams *K Prendergast M.O’Neil  
*W Prendergast A Wickes * AF Doherty J.Kennedy  
*J Griffith * R Sullivan * M Heagney W. Jones    
* J Benson * M Gamble * R Furness D.Clarke 
* F Graham B Mace * A Graham D.Armstrong 
B James I Shepherd * S Beck *G. Charman 
*M Horsburgh *J McDonald * J Stapleton J. Harrop  
* B Gloury A Lloyd * H McComb * T. Byrnes 
*A Burns *B Cameron A Clark P.Davey 
 
* F. Gregory  * R.McKenzie 
* F. Benson  * R. Wood 
*G. Rogerson * D.Nicolson 
* K. Stone  * M.Heagney 
* S. Benson    A.Graham 
*S. Prendergast * L. Higgins 
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PRESIDENT 
Peter Geddes 

 
 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Michael O’Neil 

 
 

TREASURER 
Wayne Lock 

 
 

SECRETARY 
Tim Frederico 

 
 
 

ORDINARY MEMBERS OF THE BOARD 
                         
   Michelle Graham       Peter Barr  David Friend        
   Stuart Dalton  Dennis Hovenden  
              
 
        ADVISORS TO THE BOARD 
 
   John Hook  Adrian Lloyd  Ian Dicker                    
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                 

RETIRING BOARD OF MANAGEMENT 
Vacancies x 3 

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT 
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GENERAL MANAGER 

Gary Buckenara 
 
 

OPERATIONS MANAGER 
Christina Bremert 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  FUNCTIONS & EVENTS MANAGER 

Yvette Barnes 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CANTEEN STAFF 
Margaret Greenhill 

Saree Bremert 
Mark Ridgway 

Charlotte Barnes 
Ruby 

CLUB MANAGEMENT & STAFF 
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GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT 

I want to thank our 1200+ members and sponsors that signed up with the  

Dolphins in 2018.  

 

It is now crucial that we re-sign our 2018 members and sponsors for 2019  

and to do this we must call on our members and sponsors to help us share 

and promote our 2019 membership and sponsorship categories as we aim 

for 1500 members in 2019. 

 

I want to also acknowledge the magnificent work done by the Frankston Football Club’s board of  

directors led by Peter Geddes. We also had some fantastic mentors in Ian Dicker, Adrian Lloyd and 

Nick Theodossi helping the club. 

 

I want to make special mentions to Tina Bremert, Yvette Barnes and from mid-year Saree Bremert for  

the hard work, long hours and excellence in providing the support to myself to ensure that we provide  

the best experiences and outcomes for our clients, members, staff and players. Without their support 

and dedication the jobs just would not get done, so a big thanks and well done to all 3 of them.  

 

Thanks also to our volunteers who have helped with tasks around the club, mailouts, entering email 

lists, match day sausage sizzles. This has also been an enormous help, money saver and raiser for the 

club. 

 

The challenge ahead is to ensure we can consolidate the club financially into the future and we need  

everyone to understand, yes, we were back in 2018 but the hard work can never stop year to year, as 

we build on the foundations we laid back in 2017 to ensure the club is never in a position again of  

losing its playing license. That will require the support of members and sponsors to continue to think 

about how you can help our club not only survive but to thrive into the future.  

 

We have been working hard to make sure that we have good relationships with AFLSE and all the 

MPNFL clubs as there is no doubt that the Peninsula region of Victoria has always produced AFL/

VFL quality players and we see this as a very important area for us to recruit our future players from, 

so the relationships must be strong to ensure this pathway provides opportunities for the regions  

talented players to aspire too and through it to enable these players to play football at the highest  

levels that they can. 

 

We are thrilled to have appointed Danny Ryan as our Senior Coach for 2019/2020 and as we continue 

to develop and improve our list together, it will be exciting to watch our team grow together in 2019 

and 2020. There is some exciting developments with VFLW football being played at Frankston Park 

in 2019 along with many other games of local, Reclink, ADF Championships, TAC and MPNFL 

games and finals so the ground will get a lot of use for sure but that creates much needed revenue as 

well. 
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We want to provide a wonderful experience for everyone who comes to the Frankston Football Club 

on game days and through any event or function. We are planning to make our home game days in 

2018 family friendly and exciting days to attend with lots of activities for the kids and some good  

entertainment for the adults as well.  

 

There is so much to be excited about as the Frankston Football Club continues to grow in the VFL  

competition in 2019, the broadcast lighting that will be ready for the 2020 season will open up  

wonderful future opportunities for increased member and sponsor activities/exposure, as well as  

some wonderful promotions for SkyBus Stadium, the Frankston region, the Frankston Football Club 

and our Functions by the Bay business. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we build our club into the future I cannot stress the importance of your memberships and sponsor-

ships as each member is and can be an ambassador to sell our club to your families and friend so that 

we can ensure that the Frankston Football Club thrives and prospers into the future, so I am asking for 

your assistance and help in any way possible to sell and promote our club and its facilities in 2019 and 

beyond. 

 

I look forward to seeing you at the club soon and remember “Go Dolphins” in 2019 as there is great 

strength in numbers and we want to make our home games in 2019 a fortress for the Dolphins where 

the opposition feel our passion, hear our “Hill Gang with their bugles and drums” and supporters 

cheering on our boys and helping the boundary umpires as they throw the ball in.  

 

“Please be a Part of it in 2019” 

 

Regards 

 

Gary Buckenara 

General Manager 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT... 

Dear Members, 

Congratulations to everyone who supported our club in 2018, together we have 
brought about the return of the Dolphins.  It was great to see the players back on  
the field and as an AC-DC fan I loved hearing their newly adopted song ‘Back in Black’ 
ringing out around the ground as they entered the field each week.  But the greatest 
sound of all was the club theme song sung proudly by players, coaches, staff and  
supporters in our first win for the season against North Melbourne at Werribee Park.  
Scoring 20 goals that day really gave us a glimpse of what is to come in the next few 
years as our team builds and matures. 

Thanks to our team of club staff, casuals, part timers and volunteers who built the club and the team and 
gave us plenty to be proud of on and off the field.  Please join me in applauding the work of Gary Buckena-
ra (General Manager), Tina Bremert (Club Operations), Yvette Barnes (Functions By The Bay), Adam Skroba-
lak  (Coach), Peter Cranwell (Football Manager) and the untiring efforts of all their magnificent  
assistants, casuals, volunteers and helpers.  The club is now well-established and our next goal is to work 
together to take a ‘step up’ as we aim to be a VFL force in 2019! 

“be part of it” 

Club Governance. 

My thanks to all Board members for their hard work in 2018.  I would like to make special mention of our 
retiring Board members Dennis Hovenden, Stuart Dalton and Peter Barr for their massive contribution to 
our club.  The wit, enthusiasm, skill and acumen of Dennis will be sadly missed and as leader of the lights 
project he leaves behind a tremendous legacy and we are sure that he will be there when we cut the  
ribbon on our broadcast quality lights at the first game in 2020.  The lights project will transform the brand, 
look and use of Frankston Park for many decades into the future, well done Dennis.  Stuart Dalton brought 
a fresh face and some new ideas to our team and will now have more time to spend with his wife and 4 
young children.  He convened our first formal Dolphins in Business breakfast which is set to bloom next 
year into becoming a key part of us building new business partnerships.  Peter Barr has been a stalwart  
of the club in multiple roles on Committees and in the football space for many years.  He was able to  
provide us with a connection from past to future and his work over the last two years around facilities  
and buildings has helped us build a bridge to our future.   Thanks to all three of you and we look forward  
to seeing you around the club to see the fruits of your good work. 

A special mention goes to AFL Victoria Competitions Manager who has just ‘hung up the boots’ on a 40 
year career in football.  Our old grand final foe was there to support us when we said goodbye to our team 
at the 2016 players exit meeting and has given us constant support and guidance as we ‘saved the dol-
phins’ and re established our VFL team.  John will always be welcome at Frankston. 

The challenge for our club to clear debt still continues over the next 4 years but we are now confident that 
we can build on the good work of the last two years and with your help we will create a club that will rise 
up the VFL ladder in coming years. 

Commercial Platform. 

Thanks to the sponsors, fundraising, game day events and of course our magnificent Functions By The Bay 
we have been able to finish the year ‘in the black’.   Thanks to all the sponsors who have supported us, the 
people who attended functions, the thousands of members & supporters who come to our games we not 
only have achieved our revenue targets but we have also started to rebuild our club culture. 

We are currently working more closely with all our sponsors to ensure that we can deliver even better  
win-win partner relationships for them.  It will be great to see you all back in 2019.  
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I would like to make a special mention of our Functions By The Bay and Dol-
phins Canteen & Sausage Sizzle game day staff and volunteers.  Firstly to 
the game days.  After a busy 2017 Tina and Marg’s canteen team, gate staff 
and Gerry’s sausage sizzle gang lifted their game to the next level with huge 
numbers of drinks, snacks and hot food items being sold culminating in the 
8000 crowd at the MPNFL Grand Final – a massive sea of people to feed 
and water – everyone that assisted should feel really proud. 

Yvette’s Functions By The Bay staff laid the foundations in the first half of 2018 and reaped the benefits  
in the last 5 months with some outstanding business results and have now set the business up to take  
off.  So for everyone out there you can be totally proud of our function centre and recommend it with 
confidence to your friends and family.  But get in quick with your bookings for 2019 as Functions By The 
Bay is quickly becoming the preferred destination for all your functions, parties and event needs!  Yvette 
and her team are outstanding! 

Football Talent 

Our thanks to outgoing coach Adam Skrobalak for his and his team’s huge effort in putting together a 
team from scratch.    I’ll let everyone read Adams report to get some more detail on the ups and downs  
of the season but from my point of view it was all ‘ups’ as we saw some great talent take to the field every 
week.  Well done to everyone in the football department.  And welcome to DR (Danny Ryan) as our new 
coach. 

Elite Facility 

2018 saw us take the bold step to continue to invest in our facilities and infrastructure.  Significant 
achievements were the installation of the Graham Room kitchen, the complete refurbishment of the  
canteen and of course the funding approval for the Broadcast lights which will be constructed during  
2019 ready for our first game in 2020. 

Of equal importance are the mini projects that are done by staff, members, players and volunteers.  With 
freshly painted change room, signs on fences, rubbish removal, window cleaning, etc we not only improve 
our facility but also start to build that local community club culture that makes  
Frankston FC a great place to be. 

Membership Drive 

Wow, so many people to thank and so much to celebrate when it comes to membership.  Tina, David, 
Deb, Jan and Sarah have done a magnificent job with membership and merchandise and the loyal  
members night group have kept the club alive on Friday nights for another year. 

We are now targeting 1500 members for 2019 with an early bird special that is too good to pass up so go 
to the website and get yourself a bargain in membership and merchandise value. 

Community Connections 
One of the greatest pleasures I get personally is to hear people start talking about Frankston FC as a  
community club.  Our brand grows on the back of what we can do for others.  Can we bring supporters 
pleasure, help out local charities and not for profit groups, give individuals a hand up, provide employ-
ment experience, support local events and community groups? Yes We Can.  And let’s look forward to 
more of it in 2019 and beyond.  We are the hub of football on the Peninsula! 
 

Go Dolphins! 

Frankston Football Club 2019 – “RIDE THE WAVE” 

Merry Christmas and Happy new year to all.  
Peter Geddes 
President 
Frankston Football Club 
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FOOTBALL REPORT... 

First of all, I would like to thank the club for the opportunity it gave me to coach the 
club in season 2018   Overall, I’m very proud of the football program we put in place 
for the 2018 season and the development of the coaches and players over the course of 
the year, and I hope it has helped lay a platform of excellence from which the club can 
build from. 
  
Being our first year back in the competition, we knew that there would be challenges in 
re-establishing the football program.  Initially, bringing together a list from scratch was 
perhaps underestimated externally but we were pleased to sign five players returning to 
Frankston from the 2016 season.   

 
The ability to recruit four players from 2017 AFL lists in Jake Batchelor, Todd Elton, Will Fordham and 
Mitch McCarthy was also really exciting.  I would also thank St.Kilda and Lewis Pierce for their foresight 
and courage to allocate Lewie as a full time player to Frankston for the year. I was able to influence this as 
well with my role at the Saints, but most credit goes to Lewie for how he embraced the club and performed 
accordingly.  My hope is that his success will encourage further arrangements like this that are in the best  
interests of both the players and Frankston FC but the falling down of the VFL women’s team may hinder this 
somewhat. 
  
The pre-season program was compromised in a number of ways, with the major ones being: 

-  the high numbers of players we welcomed to training, starting with 117 players on the opening 
night.  This was a conscious decision we made to have an open invitation in our re-entry into the    
VFL but in hindsight these volumes meant our coaching resources were stretched too thinly and       
we only started to see the quality of training that we wanted post-Xmas when we had significantly 
reduced our training numbers. 

- the time it took to lock in our coaching team and support staff, meaning we were under-resourced at 
the commencement of pre-season. Money played a part in this as did the location of Frankston and 
my own network not being in this area. 

- approximately 3 months of pre-season where SkyBus Stadium was unavailable to train on, meaning 
we were rotating through alternate training venues, some of which were well off VFL standard. This 
effected our on ground training, off ground physical training and our education sessions. 

  
I know the club reviews conducted throughout the year and post-season, captured the above challenges and 
plans were put in place to avoid those for the coming pre-season.  It is critical for the future success of the 
club that we are offering an elite facility and practices for our players, coaches and staff.  When trying to        
recruit top-end talent we are already challenged by our geographic location and our recent years on-field             
performance, so need to be able to leverage our oval’s elite surface and its lack of a cricket pitch as much as 
we can. This should be an advantage we maximise compared to other VFL stand alone clubs who are often 
forced to find alternate training venues during cricket season. 
 
Forming a better careers network would also enhance our ability to recruit and retain players and coaches. In 
my opinion this is going to be a major factor in the ongoing success of the club. 
  
I’d like to acknowledge the terrific work of our 10-man leadership group, headed by Captain Blake Mullane 
and his Vice-Captains Will Fordham, Aloysio Ferreira and Corey Rich, who played a key role in bringing the 
new list together. 
  
On-field, the early part of the season was highlighted by victories against North Melbourne at Werribee in 
Round 3 and Coburg at home in round 6.  Obviously the North Melbourne win was a milestone and the 
scenes after that game will live in the memory for a long time.  Not coincidentally, these two games were  
our most productive offensively with Corey Rich a stand out up forward in both games. 
  
The second half of the season saw us reach deeper into our list, eventually playing 48 players for the  
season.  Accordingly we saw a drop off in performance and some big losses punctuated the back end of the 
year.  Given that we finished 14th in the competition, it should come as no surprise that we ranked low in 
some statistical categories. What was pleasing that our best was good enough but this was not produced on  
a consistent basis. 
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The average age of the team fluctuated between 21 and 23 years of age for most of the year and our chal-
lenge remains to build a more evenly spread age demographic across the team.  Likewise from a VFL 
games experience, we finished the year with an average of 17.5 games across the list, with 5 players  
having over 50 games experience and a further 6 with 20+ games experience (no players had 100 games 
experience).   We need to increase this in order for us to sustain our competitiveness against mature-bodied 
teams which punctuate the VFL competition. 
 
From a player development perspective, I’ve touched on Lewie Pierce already.  Will Fordham and Corey 
Rich both had tremendous seasons and generated interest from AFL recruiters.  Corey was also named in 
the VFL Team of the Year and should be proud of his efforts, although he was duly rewarded for the hard 
work he put in over the course of the season.  Whilst neither Will or Corey found an AFL home during the 
draft period, if they can build on their performance next year they are well placed to make an impact at the 
next level.  Alfie Jarnestrom and Jack McHale were both good stories, playing all 18 games in their first 
year out of the TAC Cup system.  Nathan Scagliarini also played 18 games and his progress in the second 
half of the year as a contest winning midfielder was also encouraging. Examples of players being rewarded 
for strong year upon year performance were shown in the 2018 AFL draft and rookie draft. 
  
We were all delighted to see Lewis Pierce earn promotion to the St.Kilda AFL side for the last three rounds 
of the year on the back of a strong body of games, which ultimately saw him win our Best and Fairest 
award and win a new one-year deal at St.Kilda. 
  
We spent considerable time post season reviewing our off-field program and on-field performance and 
identified some key improvement areas for next season and beyond.  These include: 
 Recruit players with elite traits in ball use, contest winning, running ability 
 Dedicated pre season to problems - footy/physical/mental 
 Continue to add to game plan - in line with player ability 
 Add VFL/AFL experience to the list 
 Add stronger bodied players to the list 
 Continue to build on coaching standards and structure 
 Continue to build High Performance area of influence and output 
 Club culture must continue to build  
 Build stronger relationship with Stingrays & local clubs 
 Build a structured job network & interstate recruiting network 
 
Whilst the weather didn’t always help for our home games, we showed that there is strong support for the 
Dolphins and hopefully with an improving team and strong local content, we can see more crowds like in 
round 1 versus Essendon.  A big thank you to all our members and supporters for sticking with us in 2018.  
  
Obviously it was tough decision for me when the Saints presented me with an opportunity for an upgraded 
full time role with a strong focus on contest work.  I can assure you it was one I wrestled with, but the  
opportunity to make a significant impact on the program in an area which is my strength was too good to 
pass up.  It’s been encouraging to receive the feedback from the St.Kilda coaches on the growth they have 
seen in my coaching as a result of coaching Frankston in 2018. 
  
I’d like to congratulate Jake Batchelor on securing a full-time coaching role at St.Kilda too, which coming 
only one year after finishing in the system as a player is a pretty remarkable achievement.  Jake invested 
heavily in his coaching craft and his development from start of the season to the end was great to observe 
and he deservedly was rewarded for that. 
  
Many thanks to the expanded coaching team and the rest of football department for all their effort in 
2018.  It really was an unprecedented challenge and everyone involved should be extremely proud of the 
foundation that was laid for our football program. 
  
I think the club made the right appointment in giving Danny the opportunity to coach in his own right, so 
wish good luck to Danny and the team in season 2019. 
  
I’ll continue to help the club wherever I can and will watch the team’s performance closely next year. 
  
Go Dolphins! 
  
Adam Skrobalak 
2018 Senior Coach. 
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2018 COACHING & MATCH STAFF 

Senior Coach Midfield Coach Defence Coach 

Adam Skrobalak Danny Ryan Jake Batchelor 

Head of Development Head High Performance Asst to Defence Coach 

Chris McKay Chris Ross Jon Gahan 

Strength/Conditioning Strength/Conditioning Asst Coach - Fwds 

Callum Wilson Trevor Farr Jarrod Crosby 

Opps Analyst/Runner Team Manager Match Day Manager 

Ross Gemmel Peter Cranwell Graeme Robinson 

Football Intern TimeKeeper Property Steward 

Brandon LeVin Michael Robinson Peter Maguire 

Strength/Conditioning Strength/Conditioning Asst Coach - Fwds 

Callum Wilson Trevor Farr Jarrod Crosby 

Head Trainer Trainer Trainer 

Rebecca Williams Brad Dray Harrison Cooper 

Trainer Trainer Trainer 

Kara Dunster Kate Coverdale Bridget Pawsey 

SEDA Trainee   

Taylah Dilworth   

Club Doctor Club Doctor Club Physiotherapist 

Leesa Hueginin Chris Lim Jack Dix 
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MATCH PERFORMANCE 2018 

1 FRANKSTON H 6.5.41 LOST ESSENDON 21.17.143 

2 FRANKSTON H 9.10.64 LOST BOX HILL HAWKS 14.19.103 

3 FRANKSTON A 20.9.129 WON NORTH MELBOURNE 17.14.116 

4 FRANKSTON A 4.3.27 LOST WILLIAMSTOWN 18.7.115  

5 FRANKSTON H 8.8.56 LOST NORTHERN BLUES 14.11.95 

6 FRANKSTON H 16.13.109 WON COBURG  8.12.60 

7 FRANKSTON H 4.9.33 LOST CASEY DEMONS 21.13.139  

8 FRANKSTON  BYE 

9 FRANKSTON H 9.8.62 LOST PORT MELBOURNE 16.13.109  

10 FRANKSTON A 3.10.28 LOST SANDRINGHAM 22.18.150 

11 FRANKSTON A 7.6.48 LOST BOX HILL HAWKS 15.21.111 

12 FRANKSTON H 9.8.62 LOST WERRIBEE 22.13.145 

13 FRANKSTON  BYE  

14 FRANKSTON H 4.5.29 LOST GEELONG 14.15.99 

15 FRANKSTON A 6.14.50 LOST COBURG 14.11.95 

16 FRANKSTON A 8.7.55 LOST NORTH MELBOURNE 16.17.113 

17 FRANKSTON A 6.5.41 LOST NORTHERN BLUES 18.15.123 

18 FRANKSTON A 7.8.50 LOST FOOTSCRAY 14.8.92 

19 FRANKSTON  BYE  

20 FRANKSTON  A 1.4.10 LOST COLLINGWOOD 20.17.137 

21 FRANKSTON H 10.10.70 LOST RICHMOND 18.15.123 
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END OF HOME & AWAY SENIOR LADDER 2018 

 TEAM P W L D FOR AGAINST % PTS 

1 RICHMOND 18 14 4 0 1911 1198 159.52 56 

2 CASEY DEMONS 18 14 4 0 1593 1128 141.22 56 

3 GEELONG 18 13 5 0 1574 1074 146.55 52 

4 WILLIAMSTOWN 18 13 5 0 1497 1171 127.84 52 

5 COLLINGWOOD 18 12 6 0 1628 1220 133.44 48 

6 BOX HILL HAWKS 18 12 6 0 1634 1288 126.86 48 

7 PORT MELBOURNE 18 10 8 0 1536 1437 106.89 40 

8 ESSENDON 18 9 9 0 1502 1237 121.42 36 

9 FOOTSCRAY 18 8 10 0 1378 1442 95.56 32 

10 NORTH MELBOURNE 18 8 10 0 1436 1696 84.67 32 

11 WERRIBEE 18 7 11 0 1488 1680 88.57 28 

12 NORTHERN BLUES 18 6 12 0 1256 1643 76.45 24 

13 SANDRINGHAM 18 5 12 1 1317 1593 82.67 22 

14 FRANKSTON 18 2 16 0 964 2068 46.62 8 

15 COBURG 18 1 16 1 1116 1955 57.08 6 

A LOOK BACK...... 
HOW THEY FINISHED IN 2016 

 TEAM P W L D FOR AGAINST % PTS 

1 CASEY SCORPIONS 18 14 4 0 1829 1090 167.8 56 

2 COLLINGWOOD 18 14 4 0 1541 1323 116.48 56 

3 WILLIAMSTOWN 18 13 5 0 1746 1201 145.38 52 

4 FOOTSCRAY 18 12 6 0 1558 1447 107.67 48 

5 GEELONG 18 11 7 0 1694 1232 137.5 44 

6 PORT MELBOURNE 18 11 7 0 1383 1329 104.06 44 

7 SANDRINGHAM 18 10 8 0 1675 1465 114.33 40 

8 ESSENDON 18 10 8 0 1603 1477 108.53 40 

9 RICHMOND 18 9 9 0 1482 1343 110.35 36 

10 BOX HILL 18 7 11 0 1450 1440 100.69 28 

11 WERRIBEE 18 7 11 0 1430 1757 81.39 28 

12 COBURG 18 6 12 0 1259 1557 80.86 24 

13 NTHN BLUES 18 6 12 0 1347 1890 71.27 24 

14 NORTH BALLARAT 18 3 15 0 1076 1826 58.93 12 

15 FRANKSTON 18 2 16 0 1131 1827 61.90 8 
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PLAYER          GAMES      TOTAL 
     2018 
    

Blake Mullane 18 40 

Alfie Jarnestrom 18 18 

Aloysio Ferriera 18 18 

Jack McHale 18 18 

Lachlan Williams 18 18 

Nathan Scagliarini 18 18 

Corey Rich 18 18 

Lachlan Gill-Renouf 16 16 

Kyle Gray 16 52 

Will Fordham 16 16 

Brenton Hillard 15 15 

Jake Batchelor 15 15 

Lewis Pierce 13 13 

Mitch McCarthy 11 11 

Taylor Grace 11 11 

Alex Harnett 10 13 

Darrean Wyatt 10 10 

Jake Lovett 10 10 

Todd Elton 10 10 

Matthew LaFontaine 9 9 

Rob Turnbull 9 9 

Sean Masterson 9 9 

Sebastian Williams 9 9 

Lachlan Young 7 7 

SENIOR GAMES 2018 

Sam Fowler 7 7 

Aaron Wilson 6 30 

Conor Larkin 6 6 

Kevin Lylak 6 6 

Mason DeWit 6 6 

Michael Mock 6 6 

Noah Hura 6 6 

Thomas Kelly 6 6 

Joshua Bateman 5 5 

Keegan Downie 5 5 

Nathan Gardiner 4 40 

Daniel Allsop 4 4 

Jarryd Pertzel 3 3 

Luke Edmondson 3 3 

Mitchell Cox 3 3 

Perry O’Hehir-Vargas 3 3 

Angus Paterson 2 2 

Jack Woodman 2 2 

Perry Lewis-Smith 2 2 

Reid Nanscawen 2 2 

Daniel Hughes 1 1 

Jesse Davies 1 1 

Macklin Raine 1 1 

PLAYER          GAMES      TOTAL 
     2018 

*Games played is for Frankston only & does not include games played for other VFL teams 
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SEASON 2018 SENIOR GOALS 

Corey Rich 34 

Nathan Scagliarini 10 

Blake Mullane 9 

Alfie Jarnestrom 7 

Todd Elton 7 

Alex Harnett 6 

Lewis Pierce 6 

Keegan Downie 5 

Aaron Wilson 4 

Aloysio Ferriera 4 

Matthew LaFontaine 4 

Sebastian Williams 4 

Will Fordham 4 

Jarryd Pertzel 3 

Lachlan Gill-Renouf 3 

PLAYER       GOALS 

Mitch McCarthy 3 

Nathan Gardiner 3 

Rob Turnbull 3 

Taylor Grace 3 

Jake Batchelor 2 

Lachlan Williams 2 

Perry O’Hehir-Vargas 2 

Sam Fowler 2 

Jack McHale 1 

Macklin Raine 1 

Mason DeWit 1 

Mitchell Cox 1 

Noah Hura 1 

Thomas Kelly 1 

 

PLAYER       GOALS 
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APPRECIATIONS 

 
A big thank you to Bruce Andrews, Graham Jackman  
and their staff  for all their hard work during 2018. 

“We strive to provide a long term, ever changing and exciting venue  
for buyer and seller alike, catering to both the young and young at heart.  

We’re hugely proud of the wide variety of goods, services and entertainment  
that are showcased each and every Sunday. We are very much a community  

based market with a strong emphasis on meeting the needs of the people 
of  Frankston, Southern suburbs and the Mornington Peninsula.  

We welcome stallholders and patrons from all over Melbourne  
whilst actively encouraging all to participate and enjoy all the  

fun of the fare that is a true Frankston icon.” 

VOLUNTEERS 
 

A big thank you goes out to all those people who donated their time  
to the Club – your help & support is greatly appreciated by all.  

 
Throughout the year we are always looking for help on match  

days to sell memberships, merchandise, raffle tickets etc.  
 

Simply contact the Club to register your interest! 
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SENIOR COACHES 

1966 Ray McHugh 
1967 Ray McHugh 
1968 Alan Carr 
1969 Brian Vaughan 
1970 Brian Vaughan 
1971 Ken Rowe 
1972 Ken Rowe 
1973 Ken Rowe 
1974 Ken Rowe 
1975 Ken Rowe 
1976 Ray Davies 
1977 Ray Davies 
1978 Bryan Mace  
1979 Chris Pavlou 
1980 Frank Davis/ 
 Ian Bremner 
1981 Mike Patterson 
1982 Mike Patterson 
1983 Mike Patterson 
1984 Graham Kendall  

1985 Graham Kendall 
1986 Graham Kendall 
1987 Jeff  Sarau 
1988 Jeff  Sarau 
1989 Jeff  Sarau 
1990 Russell Rowe 
1991 Russell Rowe 
1992 Robert Mace 
1993 Robert Mace 
1994 Graham Kendall 
1995 Graham Kendall 
1996 David Rhys-Jones 
1997 David Rhys-Jones 
1998 David Ryhs-Jones 
1999 Robert Mace 
2000 Robert Mace 
2001 Robert Mace 
2002 Robert Mace &  
     Phil Partington 
2003   Brett Lovett 

2004 Brett Lovett 
2005 Brett Lovett 
2006 Brett Lovett 
2007 Brett Lovett 
2008 Brett Lovett 
2009 Shannon Grant 
2010 Simon Goosey 
2011 Simon Goosey 
2012 Simon Goosey 
2013 Simon Goosey 
2014 Simon Goosey 
2015 Patrick Hill 
2016 Patrick Hill 
2017 No football team 
2018 Adam Skrobalak 

VFL/VFA LIFE MEMBERSHIP 

1984    Alan Wickes               1987   Peter Geddes 
1992   Con Pavlou             1994   Alan Clark         
2006  Daniel Clarke     2013  Bryan Mace 

FRANKSTON LIFE MEMBERS AWARDED  
VFL/VFA LIFE MEMBERSHIP 

Lionel Farrow / Sean Millane / Nick Sautner 
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CLUB’S BEST & FAIREST - HISTORY 

1966 Geoff Slade 
1967 Geoff Slade 
1968 Graham Alderson 
1969 Colin Goutts 
1970 Peter Lovelock 
1971 Jim Renouf 
1972 Ken Rowe 
1973 Rod McNab 
1974 Vaughan Ellis 
1975 Graham Kendall 
1976 Lyle Henriksen 
1977 Gary Guy 
1978 Robert Mace 
1979 Peter Geddes 
1980 Peter Geddes 
1981 Brian Jones 
1982 Gerry Lynn 
1983 Peter Rogerson 
1984 Peter Geddes 

1985 Andrew Beaton 
1986 Geoff Raven 
1987 Glenn Brown 
1988 Paul Martin 
1989 Robert Mace 
1990 Michael McCarthy 
1991 Steve Hamill 
1992 Paul Williams 
1993 Matthew Brown 
1994 Des Ryan 
1995 Ian Atkinson 
1996 Sean Millane 
1997 Brendan Moore 
1998 Brendan Moore 
1999 John Georgiou 
2000 Bevan Malloy 
2001 Bevan Malloy 
2002 Nick Sautner & 
      Michael Ablett 

2003 Michael Ablett & 
 Ashley Roberts 
2004 Michael Ablett 
2005 Michael Ablett 
2006 Aaron Edwards 
2007 Ashley Roberts 
2008 Marcus Marigliani 
2009 Tory Dickson 
2010 Michael Hibberd 
2011 Luke Potts 
2012 Kyle Martin 
2013 Shane Hockey 
2014 Ben Cavarra 
2015 Ben Cavarra 
2016 Josh Newman 
2017 No football team 
2018 Lewis Pierce 

LISTON TROPHY WINNERS 
1984  -  Peter Geddes 
1999-  John Georgiou 
2006 - Aaron Edwards 
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CLUB RECORDS SINCE INCEPTION 
INTO V.F.A. / V.F.L IN 1966 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MOST GOALS KICKED IN A SEASON 
 

          1984       Paul McCarty 113 
 
 
 

MOST GAMES PLAYED 
 

           Daniel Clarke       203 

 
 
 

MOST GOALS KICKED DURING A GAME 
 
 Seniors Glenn Brown      - 15    (v Oakleigh 27.8.89) 
 
 Reserves Gary Iacovou      - 16   (v Yarraville 16.6.76) 
 
 Thirds Stephen Cottrell   - 32   (v Geelong West 11.4.87) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

100 CLUB GAMES CERTIFICATE 
Number after each name is their jumper no. 

 
Peter Lovelock  33  Ian Shepherd  18  John Stapleton  25 
Peter Boyd  43   Peter Geddes  19  John Kennedy  2 
John Hunter  14  Brian Jones  10  Arthur Bell  1 
Robert Mace  7  Steve Hamill  9  Brendan Moore 28 
Dean Burnell 14  Daniel Clarke 22  John Georgiou 2 
Bevan Malloy  26  James McCormack  34  Neil Winterton  32 
Ashley Roberts 24   Daniel Clarke  22  Justin Berry 38 
Shane Hockey  23 
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Frankston Football Club wish to acknowledge the 
enormous Support of our Major Business Partners  

MAJOR SPONSORS 
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GROUND SPONSORS 2018 

Ace Instant Printing Andersons Removals 

AVIS Car & Truck Rentals Bay City Holden  

Bluegum Casella Wines 

CIA Insurance Concrete Logic  

Core 24 Health Club Crowder Community Real Estate 

Diversified Financial Planning DML Security 

Dreamstreet Lending Dunsford Financial Planning 

Edward (Ted) Bull Funerals Frankston City Council 

Frankston R.S.L. Frankston Signs  

Frankston Taxis Frankston Times  

Gehring Group - Ebikes Graham Quarries   

Grant Metal Fabrications Hass Development 

Highgrove Bathrooms Lindsay Brown & Associates              

Local Shed Solutions Mialls Gunshop  

Mornington Isuzu Ute  Nichols Crowder Property Solutions 

Organ Donation O’Shea’s Timber  

Page Bros./Jayco Paul Edbrooke MP   

Remowing Sharp DDS 

Siam Massage Sine Switchboards  

SkyBus Solid Display Systems   

Splendor Kitchens Tasman Meats  

The Big Fish - Fish Market Total Commercial Cleaning 

Valid Technologies      

This is a list of all our current Business Partners -  
many of whom have been with us for a number of years. 

 
We always encourage our players, members & supporters  

to use the many services these businesses provide. 
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FUNCTIONS BY THE BAY REPORT... 

What can l say about Functions by the Bay (FBTB), it’s been an amazing year! We set a 

target at the beginning of the year and we  have more than exceeded it.  FBTB is kicking 

goals!! We have created strong partnerships with suppliers and local businesses creating a 

positive name in Frankston and the Mornington Peninsula.   

 

We have had positive feedback on catering, staff and amenities encouraging repeat busi-

ness, but ensuring new business is always coming in.  Look out 2019, we are on our way!! 

We have had some different functions this year that have even had me laughing.  We have 

had a fire breather, smoke ceremony, multiple dance ceremonies and even a snake dissect-

ed in the room.  Our ability to be accommodating to all different types of functions has 

ensured our popularity. 

 

December has been our busiest month in 2018 with the “Hotter than Hell” tour, Christmas 

parties, seminars, birthdays and a wake.  Over the last 3 months we have built great mo-

mentum with the rooms always being booked out!  We  will increase this in 2019. 

 

FBTB has committed professional staff, (which now stands at 11) with prospects, as we 

get busier, to hire more.  We provide a wonderful work environment fostering amazing 

professionalism and a promise to our guests that they will have the best experience ever!  

This has been recognised by all our functions. 

 

Looking forward to 2019, we are excited to strengthen ties with local football to gain their 

presentation nights/balls, local businesses and more weddings.  Next year we look forward 

to holding our own Wedding Expo in July where we can truly showcase ourselves. 

 

 Thank you to all for supporting FBTB this year, it has truly been amazing the number of 

supporters and volunteers we have had.  We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a safe 

and happy New Year.. 

 

YVETTE BARNES 

Functions Manager 
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Weddings, birthdays,  
presentation nights,  

conferences 
 

For all functions large or  
small call us on  0466 673 524 


